
EDITORIAL

Dear Colleagues,

We are glad to introduce the fourth issue of the 10th volume of our journal in its 10th year. With each new 

issue, we believe, the quality of the articles is increasing, and we are happy to share with you the news that 

our journal has also begun to be included in another international index: SCOPUS. Therefore, we would 

like to thank all members of the editorial board and the publishing house, scientific advisory board and our 

authors. We are aware that this process has placed new responsibilities on us and we have many more tasks 

ahead. We should strive hard to make our journal more noticeable and ensure that the articles we have 

published stand out by greatly contributing to the relevant literature. We have also set an ambitious goal 

to turn this process into an opportunity through which vast scientific knowledge in psychiatric nursing is 

acquired and standardization in the field of practice is ensured.

Having these objectives in mind, we introduce seven research studies, two reviews and one case study, all 

of which will be helpful to our readers.

With our cooperation, we wish to keep moving forward on our journey to achievement.

Very best regards,

Associate Professor Nurhan Eren 

Professor Nazmiye Kocaman Yıldırım


